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DISCUSSION: The application for temporary resident status (legalization) was denied by the Director, 
California Service Center, and is now before the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The 

appeal will be dismissed. 

The applicant was deported on January 15, 1985. The director noted that the applicant was outside of the 
United States under an order of deportation after January 1, 1982, and therefore did not reside 
continuously in the United States since such date. 

On appeal, counsel points out that Congress wanted the legalization program to be administered in a 
liberal and generous manner. He maintains that legalization of the applicant is warranted, given her many 
years of residence in the United States, and the fact that she is the primary source of support for her three 
U.S. citizen children. 

An applicant for temporary residence must establish entry into the United States before January 1, 1982, 
and continuous residence in the United States in an unlawful status since such date and through the date 
the application is filed. Section 245A(a)(2) of the Act, 8 U.S.C. 1255a(a)(2). An alien shall not be 
considered to have resided continuously in the United States, if, during any period for which continuous 
residence is required, the alien was outside of the United States under an order of deportation. Section 
245A(g)(2)(B)(i) of the Act, 8 U.S.C. 1255(g)(2)(b)(i). 

Because of the deportation, the applicant did not reside continuously in the United States as required. 
Congress provided no relief in the legalization program for failure to maintain continuous residence due 
to a departure under an order of deportation. Relief is provided in the Act for absences based on factors 
other than deportation, namely absences prolonged due to emergencies and absences approved under the 
advance parole provisions. Counsel is correct in stating that Congress intended that the Immigration and 
Naturalization Service administer the legalization program as a whole in a liberal and generous manner. 
However, with respect to maintenance of continuous residence, it was not congressional intent to provide 
relief for absences under an order of deportation. 

Counsel also points out that the applicant's husband was deported at the same time, and yet his 
legalization application was approved. Counsel contends that the disparate treatment of the two cases 
violates the Equal Protection Clause of the Fourteenth Amendment of the United States Constitution. 
However, the AAO is not required to approve applications where eligibility has not been demonstrated, 
merely because of other approvals that [nay have been erroneous. 

General grounds of inadmissibility are set forth in section 212(a) of the Act, and relate to any alien 
seeking a visa or admission into the United States, or adjustment of status. The applicant is inadmissible 
under section 212(a)(9)(A)(ii)(II) of the Act, 8 U.S.C. $ 1 182(a)(9)(A)(ii)(II), for having been deported 
and having returned to the United States without authorization. An alien's inadmissibility under section 
2 12(a) of the Act, which may be waived. is an entirely separate issue from the continuous residence issue 
discussed above. 
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In summary, the applicant was out of the United States after January 1 ,  1982 under an order of 
deportation, and cannot be granted temporary residence for two reasons. First and foremost, she failed to 
maintain continuous residence, and there is no waiver available. Therefore, she is ineligible for 
temporary residence. Secondly, she is inadmissible under section 212(a)(9)(A)(ii)(II) of the Act as an 
alien who was deported and returned without permission. The applicant filed a waiver application in an 
effort to overcome such inadmissibility. However, the application was denied, and the decision was 
affirmed by the AAO. 

The applicant was deported, and therefore did not maintain continuous residence as required by section 
245A(a)(2) of the Act. She remains ineligible for temporary residence. Furthermore, she is inadmissible 
under section 2 12(a)(9)(A)(ii)(lI) of the Act. 

ORDER: The appeal is dismissed. 


